

Highgate Neighbourhood Forum

Minutes of the Committee meeting of Monday 16th October 2017, Lauderdale House

Committee Members present:

Simon Briscoe, Chris Galley, Anthony Grossman, Michael Hammerson, Maria Jennings, Louise Lewis, Martin Narraway, Alicia Pivaro, Alan Rapley, Richard Webber

Others in attendance:

None

Apologies received

Martin Adeney, Sarah Butterworth, Andrea Horth, Katherine Ives, Neil Perkins, Peter Walton,

Agenda Items:

- 1. Welcome:** Alicia Pivaro, Chair of the Highgate Neighbourhood Forum(HNF) Committee, welcomed everyone to the meeting.
- 2. Minutes of the meeting of 11th September 2017:**
 - Accuracy
 - Approval – the minutes were approved with the addition that Louise asked that it be recorded that “Louise L disagreed with the HNF Committee decision” not be involved in commenting on Planning Applications on the basis this was being done by the CAACs and Highgate Society.

Action: Secretary

3. Matters arising not on the agenda:

- High Street Group (July) – Local Data Company – Martin A – for next meeting
- Result Follow Up (July) – Mailchimp to re-engage and Location of Residents' Associations – Richard – A start has been made

4. Redesignation of Highgate Neighbourhood Forum:

- Anthony noted that redesignation was expected to be a straightforward application for continuation of purpose. It was noted that £5.5m of funding is available from Locality. An update will be given at the next meeting.

Action: Anthony

5. Working with councils and Community Infrastructure Levy:

- Joint meeting – On 31st October there will be a Haringey meeting with Alicia, Cllr Liz Morris and Haringey's Matthew Patterson, Head of Strategy at Haringey Council. Brian O'Donnell is the Camden Council contact for CIL.
- CIL monies – Katherine has offered to set up guidelines for CIL projects. Alicia has offered to explore funding, e.g. from film crews for road closures.
- CIL funding projection – Neil was asked to contact Cllr Sally Gimson for the Camden finance contact for CIL funding projections.

6. Committee updates on key issues:

- Key sites or planning issues – The redevelopment of Whistlers at the Bowl is being looked at by the owners.
- Tourism Initiative – Katherine is doing an audit of cultural assets. George Michael and Highgate Cemetery were mentioned as were London Metropolitan University and University of Westminster which have an interest in tourism. Richard is meeting with Ellen Gates from Dartmouth Park Neighbourhood Forum about Camden signage.
- Highgate Festival – Sarah Butterworth is leading on this initiative with Alicia on behalf of Highgate School. This will be in addition to a scaled down Fair in the Square. Channing school will be approached to see if they are interested in taking part.
- Other updates – A Playgrounds Governance document will be circulated. The BMX/skateboard area used by teenagers near the library was noted as the only provision for teenagers. Haringey residents will have voluntary garden waste collection scheme with an option of a wheelie bin or bags.

7. Community actions from the Plan:

- Review lists of actions, prioritising actions and creating project groups – The Community Actions report was circulated in advance of the meeting. Alicia presented the report. Simon agreed to circulate an update on transport.

Action: Simon

8. Communications: Simon/Andrea/Chris

- Simon's report had been circulated shortly after the last meeting. Chris tabled and presented a Social Media report. This followed comments from the earlier meeting and the wish to reach more people

9. HNF funding:

- It was agreed that the Treasurer would be asked to prepare a report on post plan funding for a future committee meeting.
- The following were identified as possible sources of funding: the Greater London Authority (GLA) – High Streets report, GLA – Air Quality Fund, Space Hive, Arts Council, Aviva Community Fund, Co-Op Community Fund, Greener City Fund.

10. AOB: Camden are about to review CPZs.

Date of next meeting: Monday 27th November @ 7.30pm